
 

 

 

Dear all, 

Greetings from the Medical Unit! 

The COVID-19 scenario after Puja is changed now. Number of positive cases are increasing day by day 

slowly. This may shoot up at any time if we don’t follow COVID appropriate behavior anytime and 

anywhere. 

At present we have one COVID-19 positive case inside our campus. The number of ILI (Influenza-like 

illness)/ fever cases are also increasing, which may or may not be COVID-19. But this creates a sense of fear 

and anxiety among residents. 

Regarding vaccination, it’s not true that after completing two doses of COVID-19 vaccination one will not 

get COVID-19 infection. We are getting positive cases after a full dose of vaccination as well, but the impact 

of the infection in one’s body may be lesser post-vaccination. Not to forget the new variants of COVID-19 

virus which might not be controlled with current vaccination. So we need to be careful. 

Worrying will not do any good. We need to keep ourselves safe by staying at home, avoiding unnecessary 

travel and crowded places, using masks, and getting vaccinated. 

Contact the Medical Unit if you feel that our help is needed. 

 


